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Appin Road Upgrade Mt Gilead to 

Ambarvale Stage 1 
Out of hours work notification | April – June 2024 

Construction on the Appin Road Upgrade from Mt Gilead to Ambarvale (Stage 1) is now underway. Georgiou Group 

have been appointed as the Principal Contractor to deliver this project on behalf of Lendlease Communities. There 

are some activities that cannot be undertaken during standard construction hours due to the proximity of these 

activities adjacent to live traffic on Appin Road. Therefore, to provide a safe work environment with minimal 

disturbance to traffic these activities are required to be undertaken during the evenings and night-time periods. 

From Monday 15 April to Friday 29 June 2024, night works will occur on a section of Appin Road and will include: 

• Utility Investigations. 

• Traffic control. 

• Vegetation clearing. 

• Installation of temporary barriers. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

How will this work affect you? 

During night works, we will use machinery and equipment such as: trucks, excavator / harvester, chainsaw, stump 

grinder, elevated working platform, vehicles, lighting towers and hand tools. 

This work may be noisy at times. Where possible, we will take steps to minimise noise and disruption by: 

• Completing stump grinding before midnight and use noise curtains to help minimise noise. 

• Undertaking noise monitoring. 

• Moving machines and equipment away from residences. 

• Communicating over distance by radio and hand signals. 

• Turning vehicles and equipment off when they are not in use. 

Work schedule. 

Our regular work hours are Monday to Friday 7am to 6pm, and Saturday 8am to 1pm. In addition to these hours, 

there will be some night works between Monday 15 April to Friday 29 June 2024, from 6pm to 7am. 

Location of out of hours work along Appin Road 
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Traffic changes. 

During these works, there will be temporary traffic changes along a section of Appin Road to minimise impacts to 

traffic and ensure the safety of workers and road users.  

These changes will include: 

• Temporary lane closures  

• Temporary speed limit reduction 

Electronic signage will advise road users of these changes. Please keep to the reduced speed limit and follow the 

directions of traffic controllers and signs.  

For the latest traffic updates, call 132 701, visit livetraffic.com or download the Live Traffic NSW App.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Contact us 

If you have any questions, would like to make a complaint or would like more information about the Appin 

Road Upgrade Mt Gilead to Ambarvale Stage 1, please contact our project team on: 

   
1800 956 495 

 
appinroad@georgiou.com.au 

 
https://www.lendlease.com/au/figtreehill/appin-road-upgrade/ 

  

 

Translating and interpreting service 

If you need help understanding this information, please contact the Translating and 
Interpreting Service on 131 450 and ask them to call us on 1800 966 040 

 


